
 

Policy and Global Affairs Division   
Fellowships Office  
  
  
February 7, 2025 
  
  
Dear Dr. Nahar,  
  
On behalf of the National Academies of Sciences, Engineering, and Medicine, thank you 
for your valuable service evaluating applications for the NRC Research Associateship 
Programs. Your participation as a 2014-2024 reviewer for the Physics panel is greatly 
appreciated by the National Academies, our sponsors, and awardees.   
 
The National Academies regularly refreshes committee compositions – including review 
committees – as members reach a maximum number of years of continuous service or 
as the need for specific expertise changes. Regrettably, we could not invite you to 
participate in the 2025 NRC Research Associateship Programs review committee. 
However, the National Academies may call upon your expertise in the future, and we 
hope you will again consider serving.   
 
For more than 70 years, the NRC Research Associateship Programs have supported the 
national research mission by providing career development opportunities for scientists 
and engineers to cultivate a vibrant research environment within federal laboratories. 
Your distinguished voluntary service to the selection process has made that possible.  
 
We thank you for your dedicated assistance.   
  
Sincerely yours,  
  

  
Elizabeth Prescott, D.Phil.  
Director, Fellowships Office  
 


